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The Trustee 

As your president, I want to assure you that 
your representatives have always been positive, 
diplomatic, polite and respectful when promoting 
the cause for first class libraries. 
 

In Saskatchewan we pride ourselves on the     
quality of our health care and education; we at 
the same time fund them adequately. We also 
take pride in our libraries but we all know they 
are underfunded and falling further and further 
behind current societies and cultures. 

 
I much prefer positive and supportive but truth 
requires honesty and frankness. Over the last 
two years we have presented excellent, very 
positive position papers extolling the impact 
modern libraries can have on a society such as 
that in our province. 

 
1. To provide 21st century library service in    
Saskatchewan we require significant funding 
increases for staff, equipment and plant. 

 
2. Modern libraries do much to improve every 
segment of life for our citizens. We have      
provided testimonials to prove this point. 
 

3. Literacy levels are dismal in Saskatchewan, 
our librarians and libraries are well positioned to 
cause a dramatic impact on improving this      
situation. 
 

4. We have made the case many times that      
libraries are not an expense, they are an          

 

investment in our children's 
future. 
 

You all know we have been 
ignored. Why ? I do not 
know other than because 
they can do so with no     
consequences. The amount 

of money required to make a library revival a 
reality, compared to other government portfolios 
is minuscule. There is only one source; we can not 
expect the municipalities to fund what is re-
quired. 

 
The synergistic impact even a paltry sum would 
have on library service in this province would 
surprise many of our doubters. It is well past 
time for libraries to take a different tack in its 
efforts to achieve even adequate funding. Your 
executive is ready to take the next step. We are 
in the process of launching a social media library 
promotion and public relations campaign this 
spring. 
 

You will hear more. It will be based on using all of 
our staff and supporters using their social media 
to send out our message everyday to everyone in 
every corner of this province. You are more than 
welcome to get on the library express. ALL 
ABOARD!!!!!!! 

President Gerald Kleisinger  
(RPL) 

 

My two favourite things in life 
are libraries and bicycles. 
They both move people       
forward without wasting       

anything. 

   ïPeter Golkin 
 

We are always looking for 
library success stories! 

 
Do you have a great story 
about some way your library 
has affected a patronõs 

future, a service or resource 
that has really made a 

difference, or friendly helpñ
just when it was needed the 

most. 
 

If you do and you would like 
to share, please email 
njk@sasktel.net. 



 

 

The SLTA AGM was held on Saturday, May 3rd at 
Temple Gardens in Moose Jawñduring the SLA 
Conference. Eighteen trustees and eight guests          
attended. The turnout was slightly better than 
2013 which was appreciated and wonderful to see. 
President Gerald Kleisinger (RPL) chaired the 
meeting. 

Gerald Kleisinger (RPL) was re-elected President, 
and Maureen McGirr (Wapiti) was re-elected Vice 

President. Donna Hartley (Southeast) will continue as Treasurer. 
Executive Director Nancy Kennedy has been reappointed Secretary.  

Minutes of the AGM and annual report featuring the Presidentõs 
Message, regional reports, reports from the Provincial Library & 
Literacy Office and Multitype Library Board, the 2013 financial   
review, and the 2014 budget can be found on the SLTA websiteñ
www.slta.ca.  

At the conference, SLTA presented its 2014 Honourary Life      
Membership Award to Dianne Sander (Southeast) - a most deserving 
recipient. Please see page four for the story. 

SLTA also presented two trustee educational sessions at the        
conference. For the full stories please see the following page.  

SLTA had a display booth at the conference where copies of òA Book 
in Every Handó were available. As well, there was the opportunity to 
enter a prize draw for a Koboglo eReader and numerous other prizes 
(books, bags, pens, pencils, T-shirts) donated by regions. 

The SLTA appreciates the efforts by the Saskatchewan Library    
Association in organizing the conference and is pleased to be a     
partner with them in its planning. 
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Page 2 The Trustee 

SLTA Display Booth 

SLA 2014    
Conference Logo 

Saskatchewan Public Library   
Governance 

 

 

A presentation of what the Trustee Development Committee has been up to was presented at the          
conference. If you didnõt attend, please see the òTrustee Developmentó section of the SLTA website 
(www.slta.ca) to discover the new Guide to Saskatchewan Public Library Governance...in a Nutshell. The 
guide provides tips and information for trustees. Modules one (Orientation) and two (Board Performance) 

have been completed. Other modules are under construction so be sure to be a return visitor!  

SLTA would specifically like to thank Kimberley Hintz of the Provincial Library and Literacy Office for    
facilitating this project. In addition, thank you to all the region representatives for their time, effort and 

commitment. 

A job well done by all. 

SLTA 2014 AGM 



 

This session was facilitated by 
Andrew Johnson. Andrew's 
passion for reading lead him to 
become involved with the 
Friends of the Saskatoon   
Public Library, of which he is 
now treasurer. He is proud to 
be able to contribute to the 
community by strengthening 
the library through his Friends 
work.  

The SLTA would like to      
express their gratitude to 
Andrew for his informative 
session, his time, and his    
effort. 

To see all of Andrewõs     
presentation, please visit the 
SLTA websiteñwww.slta.ca. 

 

Friends of the LibraryñHow You can Get Involved 

From Gatekeeper to Gardener: The e-Publishing Revolution 

problems, and the fundamental 
shift in the orientation of 
libraries to emerging content. 

To see a video of Jamesõs 
presentation, please visit the 
SLTA websiteñwww.slta.ca. 

 

SLTA would like to thank RPL 
and SLA for co-sponsoring this 
session with them. Without 
their support budgetary     
restraints would have made 
this incredible session an    
impossibility. 

The session was facilitated by 
James LaRue. SLTA would like 
to express their gratitude to 
James for his informative   
session, his time, and his    
effort. 

Through his presentation and 
dialog, attendees gained a 
clear understanding of three 
trends, three business      

Page 3 Volume 6, Issue 2  

Andrew Johnson 

James LaRue 

For more information 
on James please see: 
http://
www.jlarue.com/
aboutme.html. 

Who Are Friends?
What do Friends Do?
ÂPeople who care about library services, books, etc. 

ÂFundraising and advocacy on behalf of the library

How To Become Involved

ÂBecome a member

ÂVolunteerÂSpread the word about Friends groups

ÂDonateÂStart a group!

How To Start a Friends Group

Â
Talk to your library

Â
Community Assessment

Â
Start small, grow within your means

 

A library is 
not a luxury 
but one of 
the           

necessities 
of life. 

     - Henry 
Ward Beecher 

The only 
thing that 
you           

absolutely 
have to know 
is the        

location of 
the library. 

 - Albert 
Einstein 

For information on SPL 
Friends of the Library see: 
http://
www.saskatoonlibrary.ca/
friendsofthelibrary. 



involvement with her 
local library, her         
interest evolved to     
include the South East 
Regional Library. She 
joined the SERL Board 
and was elected to the 
executive committee in 
2003. Dianne has been 
vice-chair of the SERL 
Board since 2005.      
Dianneõs contributions to 
the Regional Library are 
many. She is            
knowledgeable of the 
politics related to    
funding, has been       
involved with the        
negotiation committee, 
has supported the     
incorporation of SILS 
and continues to be a 
true advocate of making        
libraries current and     
community friendly. 

Dianne and her husband, 
Ron, have been married 
43 years. They have one 
daughter and three     
grandchildren. Dianne 
has demonstrated a            
commitment to her        
community, not only 
through her dedication 
to the library, but as a      
dependable volunteer    
worker to the following 
local organizations: 

¶ Heart and Stroke 
Foundation 
(canvassing) 

¶ Cancer Society 
(canvassing and      
educating by     
speaking to local 

groups on the       
relationship between 
nutrition and cancer) 

¶ Family Place 
(fundraising events) 

¶ United Way           
Communithon 
(receipt writing, 
fundraising, etc.) 

¶ Red Hat Society 
(organization,         
community fun) 

¶ Quota International 
(treasurer and        
committee member) 

¶ Emergency Prepared 
Committee (food     
services) for City of 
Weyburn (chair) 

¶ Flu Clinics in       
Weyburn (worker) 

Dianne Sander is highly 
deserving of the            
Saskatchewan Library 
Trusteesõ Association 
Honorary Life           
Membership Award. Her 
nomination was fully      
endorsed by her entire 
board and the head       
librarian. 

SLTA Honorary Life Member Award Recipient 
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Dianne is the chair of 
the Weyburn Public    
Library Board and has 
been for the past 10 
years. Prior to this, she 
served as a board     
member beginning in 
1990. Since her          
retirement from a very 
successful career as 
Director of Dietetics 
with the local health 
region, Dianne has     
dedicated great amounts 
of time to the success 
of our library operations 
and programs. 
 
Dianne has proven her    
passion for libraries and 
has worked countless    
volunteer hours to     
ensure that her library 
is successful. Her     
community has            
witnessed her dealing 
with staff problems in              
supportive ways, as well 
as mentoring new      
workers and now board 
members. In addition to 
her leadership            
responsibilities she is 
quick to volunteer as 
program helper, fund 
raiser worker, lunch 
server or whatever is 
needed at the time. She 
is an enthusiastic           
cheerleader for all of 
the many diverse      
programs offered to 
both children and adults 
in her library. She is 
also quick to give credit 
to staff and volunteers 
for their contributions. 
The rapport Dianne has 
established with her 
head librarian, the 
staff, fellow board        
members and volunteers 
is commendable. 
 
Through Dianneõs           
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President Gerald Kleisinger (RPL) 
presents the 2014 Honourary Life 
Membership Award to Dianne 
Sander (Southeast). 

 

SASKATCHEWAN LIBRARY      
TRUSTEESõ ASSOCIATIONñ
PRESENTATION OF LIFE          
MEMBERSHIP AWARD 

 

AS PRESIDENT OF THE           
SASKATCHEWAN LIBRARY 
TRUSTEES ASSOCIATION, I 
HAVE THE HONOUR AND         
PRIVILEGE TO PRESENT THE 

PRESTIGIOUS LIFE               
MEMBERSHIP AWARD. 

 

THIS AWARD RECOGNIZES    
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE 
AT ANY AND ALL LEVELS. 
THE RECIPIENT THIS YEAR 
GREATLY SURPASSES THE 
CRITERIA     REQUIRED TO 
BE CONSIDERED FOR THIS 
LIFE MEMBERSHIP AWARD. 

 

THE RECIPIENT THIS YEAR 
HAS SERVED EXTENSIVELY 
AS A   LIBRARY BOARD    

MEMBER AS WELL AS CHAIR 
OF A CITY LIBRARY BOARD 
FOR OVER TEN YEARS. SHE 
HAS ALSO BEEN A MEMBER 
AND AN EXECUTIVE ON A 
REGIONAL BOARD. 

 

NOT JUST A HARD WORKER 
BUT ALSO A STRONG        

SUPPORTER OF LIBRARIES. 
SHE IS A PERSON WELL     
RECEIVED AND DEEPLY      
ADMIRED BY THOSE WHO 

WORK WITH HER. 

 

AS IS THE CASE WITH 
THOSE WHO ARE LIFE       

MEMBERS SHE IS INVOLVED 
AS A VOLUNTEER WITH    
NUMEROUS CHARITABLE 

AND HELPING                     
ORGANIZATIONS. 

 

LIBRARY LOVERS, PLEASE 
JOIN WITH ME IN          

WELCOMING AND CALLING 
THE 2014 SASKATCHEWAN 
LIBRARY TRUSTEESõ           

ASSOCIATION LIFE MEMBER 
ON TO THE STAGE, CHAIR 
OF THE WEYBURN PUBLIC 
LIBRARY BOARD, DIANNE 

SANDER...... 


